From: Ross Goldstein -MLDSC- [mailto:Ross.Goldstein@maryland.gov]

Sent: Monday, December 17, 2018 12:40 PM

To: Brit Kirwan

Cc: Hise, Rachel; Nancy Shapiro

Subject: MLDS Governing Board Recommendation

Dear Dr. Kirwan,

I wanted to call your attention to the recommendation by the MLDS Governing Board in its recently submitted 2018 Annual Report on the Maryland Longitudinal Data System and Center (attached).

The MLDS Governing Board recommends that the *Commission on Innovation and Excellence in Education* include, in its final recommendation to the General Assembly on the subject of Governance and Accountability, a role for the MLDS Center to serve as the primary resource for data driven research and analysis on how the implementation of the changes established by the Commission affect student performance and outcomes.

The recommendation was considered and unanimously approved for inclusion in the Annual Report at Friday's Governing Board Meeting.

Thank you.

Ross

--

Ross Goldstein
Executive Director
Maryland Longitudinal Data System Center
Better Data | Informed Choices | Improved Results
office - 550 West Baltimore Street, Baltimore, MD 21201
mailing - 525 West Redwood Street, Baltimore, MD 21201
office - 410-706-2085 -- mobile - 410-507-5036